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International Union for Quaternary Research

10 March 2009

Dr. Alessandro M. Michetti					   
Dipartimento di Scienze Chimiche e Ambientali
Università dell’Insubria
Via Valleggio 11, 22100
Como, Italy

Dear Alessandro:
	 INQUA has reviewed the 2008 activities of your project “A global catalogue and 
mapping of earthquake environmental effects” (#0811), and congratulates you on a 
successful year.  Your catalogue, promotional efforts, and meeting in Oslo appear to have 
been very successful, and we commend you for ”seizing the moment” to investigate 
earthquakes in China, Columbia, and the Peloponnese.  We are pleased to inform you 
that we have approved support for your plans to continue this project, and will provide 
4000 Euros toward encouraging participation of researchers from low GDP countries 
and early career scientists (i.e. scientists with less than 10 years post-PhD experience).  
INQUA also discussed your suggestion that we endorse the GEO initiative, and are 
please that your TERPRO project will include GEO in your activities, helping to build 
a Global Earth Observation System of Systems (GEOSS).  We are looking into how 
INQUA might further contribute to this effort by being a Participating Organization, and 
will let you know.

Please note that INQUA recognition and funding of the project, as well as any future 
support, is contingent on the following:

1) submitting to INQUA Treasurer, Marie-France Loutre (marie-france.loutre@
uclouvain.be) the ”Project Acceptance Form” (available on the INQUA web site 
http://www.inqua.tcd.ie), which requests the funds you were granted and a short 
summary describing project activities planned for the coming year (e.g. workshops, 
conference sessions, field meetings, and their dates and venues); this summary will 
be included in INQUA’s newsletter and on its web site;

2)  submitting a short summary of the overall nature and purpose of the project to 
INQUA Vice-President Margaret Avery (mavery@iziko.org.za) by May 1, 2009;  
this will be included in an article in INQUA’s newsletter Quaternary Perspectives 
that outlines the range of projects recognized and supported by INQUA;

 
3)  acknowledging at all meetings and in any publicity related to the project, as well as 

in all publications, that INQUA support was received;

4)  submitting an annual or final report by January 2010 that summarizes the project’s 
activities during 2009 and provides precise budget details on how INQUA funds 
were spent; forms can be found on the INQUA web site http://www.inqua.tcd.ie The 
form to request support for future years is available on the INQUA web site.  



President: 
Prof. Allan Chivas
School of Earth and Environmental 
Sciences
University of Wollongong
NSW 2522
Australia
Phone: +61 2 42213263
Fax: +61 2 42215703
E-mail: toschi@uow.edu.au 

Secretary General: 
Prof. Pete Coxon,
Department of Geography
Museum Building,
Trinity College Dublin, 
Dublin 2, Ireland.
Phone: 353 1 8962025
Fax:+ 353 1 6713397
E-mail: pcoxon@tcd.ie

Treasurer: 
Dr Marie-France Loutre
Institut d’astronomie et de 
géophysique G. Lemaître
Université catholique de Louvain
1348 Louvain-la-Neuve, Belgium
Phone: +32 10 473299
Fax: +32 10 474722
E-mail: 
marie-france.loutre@uclouvain.be

Vice-Presidents: 
Prof. Allan C. Ashworth, Ph.D.
NDSU Distinguished Professor
James A. Meier Senior Professor
Department of Geosciences
North Dakota State University
Fargo, ND 58105-5517
Phone: +1-701-231-7919
Fax: +1-701-231-7149
allan.ashworth@ndsu.eduFax.

Dr D. Margaret Avery
Cenozoic Studies
Iziko South African Museum
PO Box 61
Cape Town, 8000 South Africa 
Phone/Fax: +27-21-4656455
Email: mavery@iziko.org.za

Prof. J.J.Lowe
Department of Geography 
Royal Holloway
Egham, Surrey, TW20 0EX 
United Kingdom
Phone: + 44-1784-443565/443563
Fax:  + 44-1784-472836
Email: j.lowe@rhul.ac.uk

Dr Koji Okumura, 
Department of Geography
Graduate School of Letters, 
Hiroshima University
Higashi-Hiroshima 739-8522 Japan
Phone: +81-824-246657
Fax: +81-824-240320
e-mail: kojiok@hiroshima-u.ac.jp

Past President
Prof. John J. Clague
Professor and CRC Chair
Department of Earth Sciences
Simon Fraser University
Burnaby, BC V5A 1S6 Canada
Phone: 1-604-291-4924
Fax: 1-604-291-4198
E-mail: jclague@sfu.ca

International Union for Quaternary Research

INQUA encourages you to prepare a synthesis of your efforts by the next INQUA Congress, 
and consider how future activity might build on your accomplishments.
 
By 1 April 2009, please acknowledge to Koji Okumura receipt of this email and your 
agreement with the conditions outlined above. 
 
We wish your project continued success.

Sincerely, 

Koji Okumura, Vice President
INQUA

James T. Teller, President
INQUA Commission on Terrestrial Processes, Deposits, and History


